
January 2, 1984 

 The Mt. Joy Township Supervisors held their re-organization meeting on Monday 

January 2, 1984 at 7:00 p.m. at the township municipal building on Hoffman Home Road.  

All members were present.   

 The following officers were appointed for the year 1984: 

President (Chairman)    Jim Neth 

Vice President     Harry Hilbert 

Foreman (Roadmaster)   Glenn Snyder 

Secretary - Treasurer     Barbara Snyder 

Assistant Secretary    Glenn Snyder 

Engineer      Gettysburg Engineering Co.  

Sewage Enforcement Officer    Dean Shultz 

Solicitor      Sam Teeter of  

      Teeter, Teeter and Teeter 

Depository Banks    Adams County National  

      Community National Bank 

 It was decided to retain Wilbur Danner as laborer at the same pay rate as 

supervisors.   

 Joan Huff was retained as Planning Commission Secretary at a salary of $178.00 

per year (44.50 per quarter).  

 Secretary’s pay rate was increased to $3,885.00 per year.  Glenn Snyder refrained 

from discussing and voting on this matter.   

 It was decided to recommend to the auditors that the Treasurer’s Bond should 

remain at $125,000.00. 

 Meetings to be  held on the second Wednesday of each month (except Feb. which 

will be held on Tuesday) at 7:00 p.m. for the months of November through April and 7:30 

for the months of May through October.   

 Appointed Ed Fleming to the LHMA.   

 Snyder to contact Gilbert Evans to fill the vacancy on the planning commission.   

 Bids were opened and discussed for a wheel loader.  The bid for the Clark 

Michigan had a discrepancy on the interest to be charged under the finance contract.  

Supervisors to go look at this machine on Wednesday morning.   

Bids were as follows:    Base Bid   Bid Paid on Installments 

 J. Deere    $53,960.00 8%  $62,566.60 

 Caterpiller    $49,931.00 6%  $55,631.00 

 Case     $49,459.00 8%  $57,348.70  

 Clark Michigan   $44,490.00  8 ¼ %   $56,081.40 

Bid to be let on or before  January 11, 1984.   

 Harry Hilbert brought before the board a request from Mr. Emmert Shelly to have 

part of tax money on building that was destroyed by wind storm in July returned to him.  

Since the township does not participate in the Interim Tax Program of the county, the 

supervisors decided not to return any tax money to Mr. Shelly.  Secretary to write a letter to 

Mr. Shelly informing him of their decision.   

 Meeting adjourned at 9:00 p.m.   

Submitted by R. Glenn Snyder, assistant secretary.   


